UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

April, 27.1944 Lawrence, Kansas.

Dr. F.C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
Kansas University,
Lawrence, Kansas:

Dear Dr. Allen;

Failing to see you personally, I wish to make formal apology for not attending the ASTP luncheon, Tuesday, April, 25, 1944.

I assure you that I considered it an honor to have been delegated to attend and that I will do my utmost to carry out my promises in the future.

A few days before we expect a new member in our family, I always seem to be floating around in mid-air without my head, although the Mother at this time is doing nicely.

Yours Truly,

vgh

Vernon & Hayes